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(PUBLIC-No. 343-75TH CONGRESS]. 

[CHAPTER 741.:._lsT .SESSION) 

[S. 1216] 

AN ACT 
Authorizing the Secretary of the Interior· to convey certain land to the State of 

Montana to be used for the purposes of a p"ublic park and recreational site. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and HO'U8e of Representatives of t'M 
United States of Anierica in Congress assem;bled, That the Secre­
tary of the Interior is authorized and directed to convey to the State 
of Montana, upon the conditions and limitations hereinafter 
expressed,_ jhe following-described land of the United States in the 
State of Montana, to oe held and used by such State for the pur­
poses of a State public park and recreational site: 

:MONTANA PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN 

Township 1 north, range 2 west, section 7, west half· section 8, 
south half southwest quarter and southwest quarter southeast quar­
ter; section 17, lots 1, 2, 10, 11, and 12, and north half northwest 
quarter; section 18, nQrtheast quarter northeast quarter, northwest 
quarter, northeast quarter southwest quarter lot 3 or northwest 
quarter southwest quarter, and north half southeast quarter; section 
20, northwest quarter northeast quarter northeast quarter and north­
west quarter northeast quarter. 

Township 1 north, range 3 west, section 12, southeast quarter north­
east quarter and east half southeast quarter (lots '7 and 12); sec­
tion 13, east half northeast quarter (lots 1 and 4), and northwest 
quarter northeast quarter lot 2) . 

In the event the State shall fail to devote such lands to the pur­
poses of a State public park and recreational site within five years 
after the date of ena:ctment of this Act, or fail to maintain such 
land as a public park and recreational site for any period of five 
consecutive years subsequent to its devotion to such use, or devote 
such lands or any part thereof to another use, such land and all 
improvements thereon shall revert to the United States; and in such 
event the Secretary of the Interior is hereby authorized and empow­
ered to declare such a forfeiture of the grant, and to assume juris­
diction of lot 12, section 17, township 1 north,. range 2 west, for 
national-monument purposes under the Act of June 8, 1906 (34 Stat. 
225). Any patent issued hereunder shall contain a reservation to 
the United States of all mineral deposits in the land patented: Pro­
vided, That such minerals so reserved shall be prospected for, mined, 
and removed qnly in accordance with regulations to.be prescribed by 
the Secretary of the Interior. 

Approved, August 24, 1937. 


